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NOTE: The Rules of the Road Committee (RORC) was created by the Executive Committee as an adhoc committee of the NCUTCD to address changes the “Rules of the Road” of the Uniform Vehicle Code (UVC).  This occurred because the National Committee on Uniform Traffic Laws and Ordinances (NCUTLO) went into hiatus pending a viable funding source in June of 2009.  This left a void that the NCUTCD believes needs to be filled, and no other technical or professional group came forward to fund such an activity.  Even copies of the previous UVC are no longer available to provide guidance on such model laws and rules to States and local governments.  As individual changes are proposed and approved by sponsors and the NCUTCD, they will be posted on the NCUTCD web site as recommendations of the Committee.   The recommendations are not part of the MUTCD and as such have no status with the FHWA.  

The RORC contains representatives of each of the Technical Committees. 
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This change would amend the current language prohibiting television–type receiving equipment within view of the operator to include viewscreens displaying programs that are not transmitted over the airwaves, while permitting viewscreens used exclusively to aid in operation of the vehicle.
The full unedited wording of the current section is shown below:

§
12-410-Television receivers
(a) No motor vehicle operated on the highways of this State shall be equipped with television-type receiving equipment so located that the viewer or screen is visible from the driver's seat.

(b) This section does not prohibit the use of television-type receiving equipment used exclusively for safety or law enforcement purposes, provided such use is approved by the (appropriate State official).

DISCUSSION:RECOMMENDED CHANGES TO “RULES OF THE ROAD, UVC” 
Viewscreens are no longer used only for receiving television signals, as a television program may be on a storage medium. The current wording would allow this use. Screens used in operation of the vehicle (GPS, and dashboard displays replacing the traditional dials, indicator lights and mechanical odometer) are common and should be permitted.
§
12-410-Viewscreens

(a) No motor vehicle operated on the highways of this State shall be equipped with television-type receiving equipment a television-type viewscreen so located that the viewer or screen is visible from the driver's seat.

(b) This section does not prohibit the use of television-type receiving equipment a viewscreen used exclusively for safety or law enforcement purposes. provided such use is approved by the (appropriate State official), or to assist in operation of the vehicle.
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